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J. Englert, ASB President 
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C. Alsheimer, Instructors’ Assoc. (IA); 
P. Butler, P&R, Academic Senate; 
J. Negroni, Student Senate Member and 
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A. Orozco, Classified Consultation Group; 
A. Scharper, Dean, Ed Programs; 
L. Stark, Pres. Instructors’ Association; 
E. Stein, Classified Consultation Group; 
D. Waggoner, Classified Consultation 
Group 

 
 
1.0  Call to Order  
1.1  Dr. Friedlander called the meeting to order and asked for approval of the April 17, 2012 

 CPC Meeting minutes.  
 
 M/S/C (Sullivan/Ehrlich] to approve the minutes of the April 17 CPC meeting.  
 All in favor. 
 

2.0  Announcements 
2.1 Dr. Friedlander announced that the Foundation for SBCC exceeded its goal of raising 

$750,000 for this year's Campaign for Student Success. The Foundation raised over 
$800,000 in support of SBCC students. Perhaps as important as the amount of money 
raised, is that the number of people who contributed to the campaign increased from 
450 last year to over 1,000 donors this year.  Vanessa Patterson, Executive Director of 
the Foundation, reported further on the success of the campaign and stated that it is still 
not too late to contribute.  She thanked all those who contributed. 

 
2.2 Dr. Friedlander announced that the college has for the second year in a row been 

selected by an independent panel of experts as one of the top 10% of the nation’s 1,100 
plus community colleges in the nation. SBCC is the only community college in California 
that has been named as one of the top 10% of the community colleges in each of the 



 

two years the Spin Institute College Excellence Award competition has been in 
existence. The college has been invited to submit a proposal to be considered for this 
year’s Aspen Institute award. The proposal is due May 25.  

 
2.3   Dr. Friedlander announced that Dr. Lori Gaskin, the college’s new 

superintendent/president, will start in the middle of July.  We will give her a welcome 
reception in the Helen Pedotti Courtyard so everyone can come say hello and get her 
off to a nice start.    

 
2.4 Dr. Friedlander introduced Joel Negroni, the newly elected Student Trustee for the 

2012-13 academic year. He will be sitting in at today’s CPC meeting for J. Englert, ASB 
President.  Dr. Friedlander reported that Mr. Negroni was very involved in the Campaign 
for Student Success and wished him well in his future role as the student trustee.  

 
2.5 Dr. Friedlander reported that the College Plan will be reviewed by the Academic Senate 

and then by the Board.  He stated that the Budget Principles are being reviewed by the 
Board’s Fiscal Committee before being forwarded to the board to be discussed at a 
study session. K. Monda, Academic Senate Representative, Chair Planning and 
Resources Committee, brought a change from the last P&R Meeting that Dr. 
Friedlander accepted.  This version will be sent out once it is corrected.  Acting VP 
Spaventa reported that the CPC Budget Advisory Group is still in the process of 
identifying the estimated cost savings of each of the budget reduction strategies it 
identified.   

 
2.6 Dr. Friedlander reported that he had seen Through the Fire, written by Katy Laris, 

Instructor in SBCC Theatre Arts Dept., Philip Laris, K. Laris’ father, and SBCC’s Ed 
Programs Dean Alice Scharper.  He reported that it was exceptionally well done and the 
audience responded to it very well.  All the CPC members applauded Dean Scharper.  
She reported that it took two years to work on and was a joy.  She stated that many 
community members are calling to report the impact the play had on them.   

 
3.0  Information Items 
 
3.1 Facilities/Education Master Plan 
 
 VP Sullivan reported that the Facilities/Education Master Plan is a long term plan for the 

college with the purpose of looking at what the college’s priorities are and analyzing that 
information with the Board and the College Governance Groups in order to determine 
whether the college would like to issue a bond in 2014.  Discussions are just starting to 
see if the college can move in considering pursuing a bond measure in 2014.   

   
3.5 Measure V Priorities 
 
 Sullivan reported that the college will “take down” the second offering on SBCC’s 

Measure V bond to cover the Humanities Building and then analyze what the remaining 
balance of the current bond will cover in terms of renovations on campus.    

  
 Dr. Friedlander reiterated what he had reported at the previous CPC meeting, which is 

to recommend to the Board to build a new campus center instead of renovating the 
existing structure.  He delineated the benefits of this option, including having the 



 

flexibility to add a third floor to the building and designing it to accommodate needs of 
the college such as placing many of the campus computer labs in one location, 
centralizing the location of the student success programs, and creating adequately 
designed space for its student life, culinary arts and food services programs. Placing a 
number of the computer labs and the student success centers in one location will 
enable to college to reduce the cost of operating similar support programs in different 
locations.    

 
 He discussed further details and stated the need to begin as soon as possible gathering 

the information needed to make decisions on what to include in a bond measure. This 
information is needed for the board to determine whether or not to consider pursuing a 
bond measure for 2014. If so, the information on the projects to include can be used to 
assess the degree of community support for the items we prioritized to be part of the 
bond measure.      

 
 There was further discussion regarding the Humanities Building Modernization, the East 

Campus water project, the renovations in the Administration Building, the Schott Center 
and the Wake Center.   

 
3.6 Additional items 
 
3.7 Next year’s dates for CPC 
 The dates were discussed and are now in place for the next year.  The CPC Members 

will discuss the date or dates for summer CPC meetings.  
 
4.0 Action Items 

 
5.0  Discussion Items 
5.1 Identification of additional strategies to achieve a balanced budget by 2013-14.  
         
 Dr. Friedlander referred to one of the strategies in place, at least until we know the 

budget for next year, and that is the hiring freeze that CPC approved at its last meeting 
will continue for all areas except for full-time faculty positions that have already been 
approved, the Bookstore Manager, and Foundation or grant-funded positions.  

 
 Dr. Friedlander reported on the State Controller John Chiang’s report on the state’s April 

tax revenues which stated that they came in well below the amount that was projected. 
The college will have more information about work-load reductions by June 15, which is 
after the May Revise and after the June 6 primary election. Further discussion took 
place.  

 
 Dr. Friedlander said that given the magnitude of the shortfall in this year’s state 

revenues which have increased to over $12 billion from $6.5 billion in January, the 
estimate of the college’s receiving a workload reduction of $5 million which was based 
on the $6.5 billion shortfall could be significantly higher.   

  

5.2 Implications for operating support services and instruction 
 a)   Without short-term hourly this summer and If there were a reduction of 50% in short-
 term hourly staff during the academic.  
 



 

 Dr. Friedlander stated that the College Governance discussions are now focusing on 
what would happen if we reduce hiring hourlies and eliminating the 2013 summer 
session.  There was further discussion regarding making the decision soon about 
Summer 2013 because everyone, meaning students (local, out-of-state and 
international), faculty and  staff all have to plan around this  major change in their lives.  
The student perspective from J. Negroni, ASB Student Senator, was that many students 
want to finish their education as soon as possible and summer school is one way to do 
that. 

 
 Dr. Friedlander reported what some of the other community colleges are currently doing 

in relation to Summer School: many cut 50% from their summer session, some switched 
from two summer sessions to one reduced session, and at least eight colleges have 
canceled their summer sessions all together. On the other hand, a number of colleges 
brought back summer session this year with limited offerings.  Dr. Friedlander said that 
he has a feeling that if there is a significant work load reduction due to the shortfall in 
projected state revenues, many more California Community Colleges will be cancelling 
their summer sessions.  

 
Acting Executive VP Spaventa stated that an analysis needs to be done at the end of 
the summer to identify the types of students that attend summer session.  She reported 
that many of the responses regarding summer school that have come to her office are 
not from ongoing SBCC students, but from locals coming home for the summer, UCSB 
students looking for that one class they need to take to fulfill graduation requirements, 
or local high school students needing to take a class.  Last summer’s analysis showed 
that most of the students were our continuing students and local high school students.   
 
Past-President of the Academic Senate Alarcón suggested that part of the analysis 
include information from the Academic Counselors who would know how many of the 
educational plans of our students include summer session.  
 
There was further discussion about what the alternatives to cutting summer session 
could possibly be and the fact that CPC needs to look more closely at the estimated 
reductions before the spring semester comes to an end.  
 
Everyone was in agreement that CPC hold an extra meeting next week on Tuesday, 
May 8 to look at the numbers sooner rather than later. VP Sullivan agreed to send the 
spreadsheet and reminded everyone that the numbers are a rough estimate.  Dr. 
Friedlander stated that the one item on the agenda will be to discuss the options for 
achieving a balanced budget for 2013 – 14. 

  
5.3 Summary of suggestions and next steps in the budget development process. 
   
5.4 Review of Foundation Fundraising Priorities for 2012-13 
 Dr. Friedlander walked the members through the Foundation for SBCC Fundraising 
 Priorities and there was discussion regarding some of the details.    

 
Adjournment 
6.1  Dr. Friedlander asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  
 
 M/S/C (Nevins/Monda] to adjourn the meeting.  All in favor. 



 

 
6.2 The next CPC meeting will be a special meeting: Tuesday, May 8 in Room A218C,  
 3:00 p.m. - 4:30 p.m. and the last CPC Meeting on Tuesday, May 15 in Room A218C, 
 at the same time.  


